Glen Cove City School District - Board of Education - Brief of Meeting Meeting Date: January 8, 2007

PERSONNEL ACTIONS

Name	Board
Name	
Nicola Boot associated as Decilia O beit to Elementary trades at Leading	Action
Nicole Rant, appointed as Regular Substitute, Elementary teacher at Landing School, effective 1/9/07	Approved
Mario Nardiello, appointed as Regular Substitute, Mathematics teacher at High School, effective 1/2/07	Approved
Coaching Appointments for the 2006/07 Spring positions: Jon Dolecki, Craig Johanson, Adrienne Tonner, Matthew Carbone, Steven Tripp, Jacquie Gow, Henry Boguszewski, Kevin Nolan, Peter Falen, Richard Bullis, Frank Curatolo, Nancy Gorman, Brett Rubin, John Molina, Michael Chiclacos and Danielle Costanzo	Approved
Jeanine Spensieri, appointed as advisor for Theater Production, Middle School, effective January 9, 2007 for the 2006/07 school year	Approved
Annamarie Morra , appointed as advisor for Theater Workshop, Middle School, effective January 9, 2007 for the 2006/07 school year	Approved
Bradley Lazarus, appointed as advisor for Drama Club, Middle School, effective January 9, 2007 for the 2006/07 school year	Approved
Termination of the following H.S. Clubs due to low student enrollment: Computer Club – Stephen Lombardo and Asian Studies Club – Domifer Francisco	Approved
Rescind appointment of Edward Norris , as mentor for Talonda Thomas, effective 1/4/07	Approved
Shamika Brown , probationary appointment as an Inclusion Teacher Assistant, 25-hrs/wk, Connolly School, effective January 8, 2007	Approved
Ellen Belifore , probationary appointment as an Inclusion Teacher Assistant, 25-hrs/wk, Gribbin School, effective January 8, 2007	Approved
Additional Per Diem Substitutes for the 2006/2007 school year	Approved
Gina Chiarello , extension of unpaid childcare leave, Elementary teacher, Connolly School, effective 2/1/07 – 6/30/07	Approved
Anna Periera, extension of appointment as a Regular Substitute, Elementary teacher, Connolly School, effective 2/1/07 – 6/30/07	Approved
Monique Vaccaro , extension of an unpaid childcare leave, Speech teacher, Connolly School, effective 2/1/07 – 6/30/07	Approved
Amanda Ahern, unpaid leave of absence, Inclusion Teacher Assistant, High School, effective 1/16/06 – on/around 2/23/07	Approved
Lorena Acerra, unpaid leave of absence, Testing Center Teacher Assistant, Middle School, effective 12/11/06 – on/around 2/23/07	Approved
Giselle Corbo, change in assignment from 25-hrs/wk, Inclusion Teacher Assistant to a permanent substitute teacher, Gribbin School, effective 1/9/07	Approved
Maria Fernanda-Pardo, Regular Substitute Inclusion Teacher, 25-hrs/wk, Gribbin School, effective on/around 1/9/07	Approved

ACTIONS

Description of Action	Board Action
Minutes December 18, 2006	Approved
DECA to attend the State Career Conference in Rochester, NY from 3/6/07 – 3/9/07	Approved
Memorandum of Understanding with Eiber Translations, Inc. for translation of	Tabled
documents for the 2006/07 school year	

Memorandum of Understanding with Eiber Translations, Inc. for interpretation services for the 2006/07 school year	Tabled
Memorandum of Understanding with Landman Consulting for the 2007/2008 school year. (Mr. Howard Landman will assist in the creation of the 2007/08 master schedule for the Middle School).	Approved
First Reading of Revised Policy # 5621, Accounting of Fixed Assets	Accepted
First Reading of Revised Policy # 6140, Health Examinations	Accepted
Contract with MAXIMUS, Inc. for a complete re-inventory of the district's assets	Approved
Xerox Photocopy Project with BOCES	Approved
Certiorari payment to a commercial property in settlement of a certiorari claim as per stipulation of the court	Approved
Budget transfer between budget accounts	Approved
Arrange for services described in the Committee on Special Education Minutes	Approved
Warrants were noted	Approved

PRESENTATIONS:

- Sheryl Goodine and Mr. Schenker congratulated the twenty-one students enrolled in the Advanced Placement (AP) program who have earned the coveted "AP Scholar" designation from the College Board. The designation is in recognition of their exceptional achievements on their college-level AP examinations. Certificates of Recognition were presented to the students, or their family member present at the meeting. Certificates of recognition will be forwarded to those students who were unable to attend this meeting.
- **Dr. Hinton** and **Mr. Schutt** presented an overview of the safety report that focuses on the strengths and needs of the district with regard to school safety in our school buildings.

REPORTS:

• **Dr. Aronstein** reported that he and **Mr. Tortorici** met with the Mayor and County Police to discuss the proposed installation of an emergency radio receiver system which is to be placed on the water tower, located several hundred feet from Landing School. A 16-foot antenna, to be placed on top of the water tower, will be receiving and not transmitting radio signals. The environmental impact study reported that the output of the microwave dish is only one (1) watt. Presently, there are 17 such radio system sites across the County. It is anticipated that there will be 24 sites when this project is completed. All information concerning this matter will be placed on the City web site, and a link to this site will be available from the district's web site

Superintendent's Report:

Dr. Aronstein reported:

- 1. The 6th grade Frost Valley trip will take place for the traditional period of four nights and five days. If necessary, Mr. Alston will supplement chaperone coverage with parents and qualified community volunteers.
- All English Language Learners who have been in this country for more than one year will be required to take the ELA State Assessments. This requirement is mandated by the No Child Left Behind federal regulations. There are many implications regarding this new mandate.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

During the open sessions the public had an opportunity to ask questions or make comments with regard to items on the agenda as well as any items of their choosing.

Next Meeting will be at the High School on January 22, 2007 at 7:30 PM.

Submitted by Mary Armen Secretary to the Board of Education December 18, 2006